
PROVINCIAL CONVENOR REPORT 2021/2022 

2021/22 Season Report  

As everyone knows, we had another unusual season with tryouts being held in the fall, a break 
in the middle, and tournaments only at the end of the season. BUT, overall I believe everyone 
was happy to be back on the ice in whatever form it took! 
 
Waterloo and Kitchener teamed up for hosting provincial teams again this season with some 
teams hosted in Waterloo and others hosted in Kitchener. There were players from both 
associations on most of the teams formed. 
 
Waterloo Team Provincial Results 
U19AA-V Silver  
U19AA-T Great effort! 
U19A Great effort! 
U16A Strong finish! 
U14A Strong finish! 
U12A Great effort! 
 
U19AA-V went on to play very well against some tough teams at Nationals. 
 
This year was also a AAA year and many of our players were involved in AAA teams and 
tryouts for Team Ontario for the Canada Winter Games. 

2022-2023 Season Preparation 
We were able to have spring tryouts for U14 and up teams to get us back onto a more usual 
schedule. Waterloo and Kitchener made combined teams again and Waterloo will be hosting: 
U19AA 
U16A 
U14A 
 
Waterloo is also planning to host a U12A team and tryouts will be held in the fall between 
August 26 and Sept. 11, with the team being declared by Sept. 14. 
 
Prior to the U12A tryouts, a meeting should be held with U10/U12 parents to explain the 
transition to U12 and the distinction between U12A (provincial) and U12B (regional) as well as 
the tryout and coach and player selection processes. 
 
We are hoping that the new season will be a true return to a normal season with all the regular 
game play and tournaments. 
 
RO has also announced that a new AAA cycle will be starting up in July in preparation for the 
Ontario Winter games in February 2023. 

 


